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Torrens Road to River Torrens Project Update
It’s been a busy three months 
with a number of important 
milestones delivered across the
Torrens Road to River Torrens 
Project, including: 

• The final layer of asphalt on Port Road 
between Queen Street, Croydon and 
Coglin Street, Hindmarsh. The last major 
piece of road work on this important 
boulevard enabled east west traffic 
movements to be maintained during 
the planned closure of South Road for 
surface road works. 

• Major finishing works across the project 
including the installation of new traffic 
islands, footpaths and kerbing, pavement 
and centre median works in preparation 
for the laying of the final asphalt on the 
South Road surface road.

• A community celebration which enabled 
people who live and work in the local area 
to experience the North-South Motorway 
before it was opened to traffic. 

• The completion of works within the 
North-South Motorway and its staged 
opening to traffic, leading to improved 
traffic flow, reduced travel times and 
traffic congestion. 

• Commissioning of Adelaide’s most 
advanced Intelligent Transport System 
to provide full traffic management 
monitoring throughout the motorway.

• Finished laying in excess of 70,000 
recycled bricks forming an architectural 
feature on the rail embankments of the 
Outer Harbor rail overpass.

• The efficient and safe completion of the 
final layer of asphalt on the South Road 
surface roads from Pym Street, Croydon 
Park to Ashwin Parade, Torrensville over 
two consecutive weekends. 

• Opening of the Linear Path Trail 
following completion of works to 
widen Taylor Bridge. 

Traffic in the North-South Motorway, October 2018

Laying the final layer of asphalt on Port Road, 
September 2018

Some of the 5000 people who joined  
in the community celebration

Architectural brick features installed on 
Outer Harbor rail overpass embankments

 Dec 
2018

• Final line marking and 
bicycle path delineations 
on South Road

Second  
quarter  

2019 

• Hard and soft landscaping 
works completed

Upcoming milestones
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The T2T Alliance wishes to 
thank the community and local 
businesses for their understanding 
and assistance in achieving this 
significant road infrastructure 
milestone. We have been privileged 
to be involved in a project that 
significantly improves journey times 
for commuters and freight, reduces 
congestion, improves road safety 
and provides locals and others 
with improved access to cycle and 
walking paths, and green spaces. 

The installation of anti-throw 
screens on the Outer Harbor rail 
bridge and the Grange Road, 
Port Road, Hawker Street and 
Torrens Road bridges over the 
South Road lowered motorway 
is now complete.  

William Street park, July 2019

Aerial image of the Pym Street and South Road intersection looking south, September 2019



As the works are now complete, the T2T project 
enquiry line and email address will be removed 
from service on 20 December 2019.
From this date, please direct all project enquiries  
and feedback to the Community and Stakeholder  
Engagement Team at the Department of Planning, 
Transport and Infrastructure, by email:  
dpti.communityrelations@sa.gov.au  
or telephone: 1300 794 800.
The Department expresses its sincere thank you 
to local businesses for their cooperation and 
patience during construction of the T2T Project. 
Please continue to support your local businesses.
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Jervois Avenue park, July 2019 Flanders Street detention basin, July 2019

Day Terrace rail overpass wall using reclaimed bricks, July 2019   

William Street memorial, photographed with Bill Allan, last remaining member of the Church of Christ Croydon, July 2019


